
PRESIDENT HARRY’S NOTES 
Hello Rotarians, 
I hope everyone has had a good week.   
Last week the board approved the management structure and 
their roles and responsibilities for the next year as well as an ac-
tion plan that will guide what the club will do. 
We have made some changes to the board structure from that of 
last year.  There is a new position of Club Services Director to look 

after matters relevant to membership, conduct of our dinner meetings and member 
services/support. 
In addition we have split the Community Services Director into two roles - one direc-
tor to look solely at fund raising and one director to deliver community service pro-
jects.  
The composition of the board will be: 

President - Harry Galea 
Secretary - Andrea Bartholemew 
Treasurer (Accounting) - Stephen Gordon 
Treasurer (Banking) - Terry Crawford 
Community Service Projects (Funding) - Graeme LeFevre 
Community Service Projects (Delivery) - Nic Butler 
Member Services  - Les Baxter 
Public Image - Glenda Iles 
Rotary Foundation - Josh de Groot 
Vocational Projects - Wayne Higgs 
Youth Projects - Lance Pfeffer 

In previous years every member was nominated onto committees to support the 
directors.  This is not proposed this year.  Instead, directors will determine what sup-
porting committees they need and they will approach members for assistance.  Some 
committees will be short term and others will run for the whole year.   
Don't forget in the next few weeks Director Les Baxter will be distributing a question- 
naire to all members.  We want to hear what you have to say.   
See you at Thursday's dinner meeting. President Harry. 
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This Week—25th July. 

Guest Speaker: Lora Niejalke 
Outback Aboriginal Nursing 

Next Week—1st August 
Catherine Quarrell & Hayley Bartels 
The Rotarians Behind the Badges. 

COMING EVENTS 
 

Rotary Youth Forum 
Saturday, August 3rd  

Venue -   
Longford RSL,  

78 Wellington Street, 
Longford  

Time -  10-2 with 
coffee at 9.30 am 

RSVP Tuesday 30 July 
to  

liz.bulman@gmail.com  
 
 

Proposed Weekend  
Away—Bicheno 

2nd—4th 
November 2019. 

Bicheno White Sands 
Estate. 

For more information, 
please contact Glenda, 
Les, Kevin or Toni. 

 
Rotary International 

Conference. 
6th—10th June 2020. 

Honolulu, Hawaii. 
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2019 
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CRAIG MITCHELL 
KRISTA PREECE 

GLENDA ILES 

TONI BINNS 

TERRY CRAWFORD 

KATHY MACQUEEN 
KEVIN PREECE 

LES GRANT 

BRIAN BEARDWOOD 

STEPHEN GORDON 

DALE LUCK 
LANCE PFEFFER 

DI BUTLER 

LES BAXTER 

NIC BUTLER 

REGALIA  

WELCOME 

ATTENDANCE 

 1ST AUGUST 8TH AUGUST 

If you are unable to fulfill your rostered duty, please arrange for a replacement. 

CHAIRPERSON 

APOLOGIES BY 10.30am TUESDAY TO TERRY CRAWFORD 63447033 or 0417 366 531 
(If not received by then, an invoice will be issued) 

                

17th July—Karen DeGroot 
23rd July—Les Grant 

24th July—Max Watkins 

 

Harry Galea 
27th July—2 years. 

CLUB DUTIES 

DATE 

THANKS IAN SMITH PETER STEARNES PAUL SWIATKOWSKI 

25TH JULY 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 
President Harry 
Thanked all who were able to come to the Hand Over Diner last week 
Noted the passing of Past Presidents Don Fraser and David Dixon 
Welcomed guests Ayumi, Shannon and her parents Jeanette and Craig, as well as Zoe, Graeme Le Fevre's grand-
daughter 
Also noted the conferring of Honorary Membership status on Henry Harris 
PHF conferred on Marti Yates at last week's dinner 
Noted the Paul Harris Sapphire conferred on Merilyn B. by the District 
Secretary Andrea 
There will be photos of Board members next week 
Youth - Lance P 
National Youth Science Forum interviews 4th August.  Any offers of help appreciated. Orientation for successful 
applicants 22nd September 
'Choosing My Career' was held last week - Students were interviewed by various experienced people in a quest 
to find their chosen career 
Service/ Program - Les B 
If any member has an interesting speaker available, please let Les know 
Next week there is a Family games night organised by Ian Smith. Kids meals $11 
Dale L 
Rotary International conference is in Hawaii June next year. A group from the Club would be a good aim. More 
soon. 
Terry C 
Terry's Partner, Cheryl, is still in Hospital - thanks for their well wishes from the Club. Visitors are welcomed 

• Probus - on next Thursday at Heather Hall. 5 Members are going 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING. 
 
President Harry: 
Welcomed guests Melissa and Peter. 
Thanked Ian Smith for organising the games night last week. 
Noted that this week is a Club Forum. 

Service Projects - Funding - Graeme Le Fevre: 
Next Saturday 27th is a BBQ for St Vincent de Paul at Boland Street for the opening of their new facility. We are 
helping with this event. 
Sheep Manure collection is due - Benham is the next one - 3 or 4 weekends away. 
The club has confirmed its offer to help at the 'All About Babies' event on 12 September. Two shifts of 8-10 peo-
ple required. More information to come. 

Service - Les Baxter: 
Thanks to members for engaging with the kids event last week. 
The November long weekend at White Sands is a goer. Start thinking about it. 

Craig Mitchell: 
Craig has been asked by Harry to act as the facilitator for Rotary events  - and the first one he spoke about was 
the International Conference in Hawaii next June. More to come later, but several members and partners have 
signalled their intention to attend. These are terrific events as members of Rotary International. 

Service Projects - Delivery - Nic Butler: 
Launceston Council Community grant applications are open at the moment - we have had an application from 
the Salvation Army which will be discussed at the Board meeting tonight. 
There are also applications from the PCYC and Hospice Care to consider. 
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ROTARY INTERNATIONAL WASH PROJECTS. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Through water, sanitation, and hygiene (WASH) programs, Rotary’s people of action mobilize resources, form 
partnerships, and invest in infrastructure and training that yield long-term change. 
Rotary International has partnered with the United States Agency for International Development (USAID) to 
support lasting, positive change in water, sanitation, and hygiene (WASH). 
This unique public-private partnership leverages the business skills and community lead-
ership of our volunteers with USAID's technical expertise and government relationships. 
Some projects are: 
The Philippines. 
Rotary clubs and partners built 222 toilets, six rainwater collectors, seven communal 
handwashing stations, and 20 biosand filters. The project provided more than 1,000 peo-
ple with access to proper toilet facilities and almost 600 people with a regular supply of 
clean water. 
Lebanon.       
All 24 of Lebanon’s Rotary clubs came together — overcoming religious, cultural, and po-
litical divisions — to form partnerships with the government, World Vision, UNICEF, and 
the Red Cross. Together the groups developed a program that delivers clean water to eve-
ry public school in the country. 
Tanzania. 
A dozen Rotary clubs collaborated with local partners to establish a water supply and de-
livery system for 1,500 people in the village of Kigogo, Tanzania. They also taught the 
community how to maintain the systems and provided hygiene education. The infrastruc-
ture has been installed and water is flowing to collection points within the village.   A cele-
bration was held to mark the transfer of ownership of the water system to the vil-
lage.   And what a celebration it was!   

 

AND FINALLY……. 
After reading that doing puzzles was good for your brain, a man decided to exercise his grey matter by assem-
bling jigsaws. He diligently spent an hour or two every day for several months, completing a number of them. 
He was admiring his most recently completed puzzle when his teenage son walked in. “Doing jigsaws really 
does increase your brain power, “ he informed his son. 
“How come,?” asked his son. 
“I’ve just finished  this jigsaw in record time,” his father boasted. “I did it in just five weeks and the box says 
‘four to six years.’” 

 
A lovely thank you note has been received from Rosemary Dixon for the flowers 
and condolences for David.  
She remarked how much of a role Rotary played in David's life, and how they both 
highly valued the friendships they formed. 
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ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH LAUNCESTON 
Officers and Duties 2019-2020 

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH  
LAUNCESTON 

 

Club Chartered 
March 17 1962 

with 23 members 
56th Year of Rotary Service 

 

Thursday Meeting 
Hotel Grand Chancellor 

29 Cameron St, Launceston 
6.15 pm for 6.30 pm 

 

Make-ups & Apologies 
Assist-Secretary Terry Crawford 

Before 10.30 am Tuesday 
6344 7033 (W) 0417 366 531 

 

Correspondence 
PO Box 60 

Kings Meadows 7249 
 

Rotary International 
President 2019-2020 

Mark Maloney 
Rotary Club of Decatur 

Alabama, USA 
 

District Governor: 
District 9830 
2019-2020 

Michael Cooke 
Rotary Club of Claremont 

Email: tasdg20@gmail.com 
 

President: 
Harry Galea 

Tel: Home: 6391 1048 
Email: harry.galea57@gmail.com 

 
Secretary: 

Andrea Bartholemew 
Tel: 6344 3668 

Mob: 0400 030 660 
Email: secretary.southlaunceston 

@rotary9830.org.au 
 

Editor: 
Ian Smith. 

Tel: 6327 4036  
Mob: 0437 916 144 

Email: iandesmith@bigpond.com 
Items by 9.00 pm Monday please 

President:  
Harry Galea. 
 
Past/Vice President: 
Krista Preece. 
 
Secretaries: 
Andrea Bartholemew. 
(Organisation  
& Correspondence) 
Terry Crawford. 
(Attendance & Recording) 
 
Treasurers: 
Stephen Gordon. (Accounting) 
Terry Crawford. (Banking) 
 
DIRECTORS & PORTFOLIOS 
 
Club Services 
Director: Les Baxter 
 
Community & Service Projects 
(Delivery): 
Director: Nic Butler. 
 
Community & Service Projects 
(Funding): 
Director: Graeme LeFevre. 
 
Public Image: 
Director: Glenda Iles. 
 
Rotary Foundation: 
Director: Josh De Groot. 
 
Vocational Projects: 
Director: Wayne Higgs. 
 
Youth Projects: 
Director: Lance Pfeffer.  
 
 
 

Office Bearers: 
 
Sergeant: Phil Niejalke. 
 
Bulletin:  Ian Smith.  
 
Information Technology: 
   Dennis Tulk.   
 
Pastoral Care:   Ian Smith. 
 
Photography:    Brian Beardwood. 
 
Programme:       Les Baxter. 
 
Social:    Toni Binns. 
 
History:     Bruce Burke, 
     Henry Harris. 
 
Sheep Manure Project:  
     Josh de Groot. 
 
 
 
 
 
                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


